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February 2019, Volume 22, Issue 1

Newsletter Staff 
Julie Schilf, jschilf@wi.rr.com
Dawn Storves, ds53405@gmail.com

Happy winter everyone!

I hope you have been enjoying how mild it 
was early this winter.

Nominations for the positions of President-
Elect, Secretary and three Members-at-
Large are sought for our June election. A 
committee headed by Patti Gross meets 
soon to begin the process. Please consider 
if asked. Board meetings are monthly for 10 
months.

As always our various committees are look-
ing for new members. All that we do is done 
by our own members who volunteer their 
time. Attend a committee meeting to fi nd 
out how it works. Check out the contact 
information elsewhere in this newsletter.

President’s CORNER  

Wren Ide

FROM THE ALL OFFICE:
Hello ALL members, 

I wanted to make everyone aware of a few 
changes that will be going on in the Tallent Hall 
building where the ALL off ice is located. 

The Continuing Education department (which is 
currently located in the same off ice as the ALL 
group) will be moving upstairs in the same build-
ing – however, the ALL off ice will be staying in 
the same location, Tallent L115.  

Previously you were able to go to the front of the 
off ice and ask for me at the desk, going forward 
please use the side door that leads to my off ice for 
easier access to the ALL off ice. We will be sending 
updates as we receive them. 

Vanessa Greco
Adventures in Lifelong Learning (ALL)
262-595-2793

Needed! 
Wanted! 
Loved!!

To join the ALL fun…
call Vanessa at 
262-595-2793

VOLUNTEERS ARE...

Vanessa Greco, University Service Associate
262-595-2793, Greco@uwp.edu
Or email: Lifelonglearning@uwp.edu
Off ice Hours: Mon-Thurs, 8:30-1:30
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Below is an excerpt from a letter received by Mac MacCaughey from former ALL member Sue Goelz. Sue was on the lecture 
committee and involved in many of our ALL groups. Sue and her husband moved to Madison a few years ago. Many of 
you may remember Sue. She has given permission to share this with ALL. Please note some information about Ginny 

Burlingame, a founder of ALL, at the end of the letter.
Hello Mac and Marilyn,

It is SO great to hear from you!!! Love all the news – your holiday letter was very informative...
I am so happy to hear ALL is functioning as always! I can’t imagine that Lecture Committee without you (the boss) but I am sure 
Larry and Meredith Club will carry on well:) I don’t know Meredith, but sounds like a great addition!

We are happy to be in Madison, love the liberal climate and it is great to be near family. We spend time with my sister, two girls and their 
children for all kinds of occasions. My son and his family live in Leesburg VA so we don’t see them as much. They were here in August for 
two weeks, so we got our VA family fi x then! We have two college age granddaughters - one is a junior at KU in Lawrence KS with long 
term plans of law school (and I might add maintaining a 4.0), another granddaughter is a freshman in Marquette’s dental school, feeling 
she ended her fi rst semester “very strong”. Our third grand daughter will be going to Kent State next fall. She just got some very nice 
scholarships and plans to major in special education. (We can’t help remember what Kent State was known for “back in the day” but 
now, the museum on the campus is all that she would know about it.)

We have joined PLATO – the Madison version of ALL. 
It is managed very diff erently with various groups, classes and lectures held all over Madison at Senior Centers, 
churches, long term care facilities, libraries, etc.... just about any place there is meeting space. They have a number 
of trips, theater, arts – we went with them to Chicago for the John Singer Sargeant exhibit at the Art Institute and 
to a play in Milwaukee. They also have monthly breakfasts on campus. Sure doesn’t have that warm ALL feeling, 
but of course smart and very nice people. They rely on members to off er many of the classes (there are so many 
emeritus professors), so quite a smart pool of folks to pick from.

We did some traveling in 2018 - a week with snowbird friends in Naples FL in January and then in Feb a 2 wk driving tour in NM 
and AZ - with a few stops, once again with snowbird friends in Phoenix and then on to the Grand Canyon. Beautiful scenery! Mike 
spent his childhood in Albuquerque so he enjoyed fi nding his high school, family home, etc.  We traveled to Toronto with my 
oldest daughter and family as they toured colleges there. In July we enjoyed a two week trip with Road Scholar on the Baltic Sea 
stopping at all the seaside capitals – loved Copenhagen! So much more history that comes to life when seeing it!!!

We have no future travel plans right now as we have been struggling with some health issues. I have had a recurrence of spine/
back  problem, however I really feel I am on the mend. Found an awesome PT and am working with the UW Spine Clinic. Its been 
slow and will continue to be until I am back to my normal activity – I am a bit impatient but I am hell-bent to follow every bit of 
my PT’s direction!!! Just a month ago I could’t walk with out being bent over in half!!! Today is so much better - walking fi ne but 
need periods of rest. Mike has been diagnosed with Mild Cognitive Impairment due to Alzheimers. This is most distressing as you 
might imagine. He has joined a nation wide study being off ered through the UW Wisconsin Alzheimer Research Center. There is 
so much ahead, lots of doctors, groups, support groups. He has had scans and lab work which have revealed a very old stroke 
but his symptoms are most typical of early dementia. He is mostly quite positive, as am I. SOOO happy to be near family. So, you 
see - no travel plans in 2019. One day at a time, as they say...

I belong to a health club and until recently I was in a water exercise program and meeting with a personal trainer. I should be 
back there in the next few weeks according to my PT - good news!

Oh, another coincidence – I visited with Ginny Burlingame who is now in assisted living on Madison’s east side. I 
really didn’t know her well but she is a member of OBUUC and I decided to meet her when I heard her daughter had 
suddenly passed away leaving her with no family/friends in the Madison area. She was so delightful, so brilliant...
albeit such a distressing time for her. I hope to get back over there in the near future. I know some OBUUC friends 
have traveled to visit with her and she really likes her apartment and people she has met there. I found out later 
that she would have known you so well because she was part of the beginnings of ALL...like you!

Well, Mac...and Marilyn, this is all for today. I really enjoyed your letter! And, I miss both of you. Please say Hello to any one you 
might think would be interested in my greetings:)
                Sue



COMMITTEE REPORTS
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

                                             AUDIO-VISUAL 
 COMMITTEE 

Jarlene Kriehn:   
 jkriehn2007@att.net
 Larry Gregg: 
 lgregg@wi.rr.com  
VOLUNTEERS are occasionally needed to help with 
equipment setups for classes in Tallent Hall.
Larry Gregg video records most of the lectures, and 
past lectures are available on DVD. The DVD box is 
usually in the back of the lecture hall. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

CLASS COMMITTEE
Merrilee Unrath: mleeu@wi.rr.com
Darleen Chiappetta: darleen.chiappetta@gmail.com

Occasionally a change of location is required, so please 
check your email regularly for class updates.  
Classes scheduled for February through April :

Gregory Berg’s ongoing series of Met Opera Simulcast 
Performances will continue on Fridays, 10-12, February 
1 & March 29 in CART Room 131.

Pippin Micelli will dazzle us with her 2 class presentation 
on Treasures of the  Vatican on Fridays, February 8 & 15 
from 10 to 12 in the Student Cinema.

Director Jennifer Sassaman will preview & provide 
backstage insights of Parkside’s upcoming performance of 
Urinetown on Tuesday, March 5 from 10-12 in The Rita/
Communication Arts and Studio B.

Renowned Egyptologist Peter Chiappori will enlighten us 
on Mummifi cation on Tuesdays, March 26 & April 2 from 
10-12, Tallent Room 182.

Work is being done to arrange a class on Korea, 
its history and current U.S./Korean relations. 

Hopefully this can be scheduled in late 
April or early May.

We love getting suggestions for speakers and topics. 
Just contact either Merrilee Unrath or Darleen Chiappetta.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

LECTURE COMMITTEE
Meredith Clubb  
   docswife28@hotmail.com
Larry Gregg   lgregg@wi.rr.com

Lectures are on Mondays at 2:00 p.m. 
at UW-Parkside’s Student Center Cinema. 
NOTE: If the shuttle is not running, park in the Student 
Center main lot.

SPRING 2019 
LECTURE SCHEDULE SWINGS INTO ACTION!
By the time you read this, we will already be past our 
fi rst (Jan. 14) lecture for 2019. You should have received 
the schedule in the December mailing. If you didn’t, 
contact Vanessa Greco at the ALL off ice. 

The Lecture Committee will meet in late February 
to begin planning for the second semester (July - 
November).  
If you have any ideas for a lecture speaker, please send 
them to one of the chairs, or to any Lecture Committee 
member you may know. 

We cannot guarantee that your suggestion will be 
used; we use a “sift ing and winnowing” process to try 
to establish a schedule which will present a variety of 
topics and issues of broad interest to our membership. 
Each “semester” customarily has ten lectures. 
Sometimes a “good” suggestion might be for a topic 
quite similar to one recently presented, or one already 
scheduled. But we promise that all suggestions will 
receive serious consideration.

At last report, our Committee includes Moreau 
MacCaughey, JoAnn Shea, Mike Thompson, Al Locke, 
Linda Flashinski, Hershel Johnson, John Stutt, and co-
chairs Meredith Clubb and Larry Gregg.  

The Committee meets about six times a year. 
Its purpose is to brainstorm and plan the Lectures, set up 
the schedule, contact potential speakers, and introduce 
speakers at the meetings. 

If you might be interested in serving on the Committee, 
please contact one of the chairs:  
 Meredith’s email is docswife28@gmail.com    
 Larry’s is lgregg@wi.rr.com  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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Carole Scotese: 262-948-0764 
                    mscotese@aol.com
Frances M. Kavenik: 262-654-7570 
    kavenik@uwp.edu 

What you should know for Day Trips:
It is important to GET YOUR REGISTRATION IN RIGHT AWAY 
– on line if possible. 
If you have registered and are unable to attend an event, call 
Vanessa at the ALL off ice at 262-595-2793. If we know about 
it before the deadline, we will refund your money, less $5. If you 
are unable to attend aft er the deadline and we have a waitlist, 
we will try to sell your spot to those on the waitlist. Call the trip 
leader on the fl yer for trip info. Call Vanessa for the waitlist. A 
fee of $5 will be charged for registration changes. Remember: 
Gratuity is built into meal costs, but the bus driver tip is separate. 
A $2 tip is customary, more if you feel the driver deserves it. 

Trips We’ve Enjoyed: 

Eataly/SNL—The Experience. 
This past November a bus load 
of folks enjoyed a taste of Italy 
in Chicago, followed by a trip 
to the Museum of Broadcast 
Communication to see 40 
years of artifacts from 
Saturday Night Live. 
Debbie Wiersum led this trip. 

Thundering Organ Symphony was enjoyed this past 
November as the 2nd concert of the Milwaukee Symphony 
Orchestra series.

Elf the Musical in Fort Atkinson, WI, was our December trip. 
Shopping, a tasty lunch and a wonderful performance put 
everyone in a festive holiday mood. Tui Wylie and Frances 
M. Kavenik led this trip.
 

Authentic Thai Cuisine 
at Pimmy’s (5901 75th Street, 
Kenosha) was a DELICIOUS way 
to start the 2019 year. Our lunch 
was prepared by real Thai cooks 
using a balance of 5 fl avors. 

 

Upcoming Trips:
February 20  (snow date February 27)
Tour Kenosha’s Durkee Mansion with a catered lunch, 
followed by a Behind the Scenes tour at the Civil War 
Museum. Tricia Frost and Carole Scotese to lead. 

February 22 – MSO, 3rd of season 2018-19
Prelude concert series: Rachmaninoff ’s Paganini Rhapsody. 
School bus picks up and drops off  at Tallent Hall. Tag along 
for a ride to downtown Milwaukee or ask about extra tickets 
throughout the season. 
Call Darleen Chiappetta 262-654-9177. 

March 17 – Urinetown at UW-Parkside 
Come see the Tony Award-winning performance of the 
musical Urinetown. Frances M. Kavenik to lead. A class about 
the play will be off ered on March 5th. 

April 11 – ‘Art in Bloom’ at Milwaukee Art Museum
First stop is lunch in Oak Creek and then onto Milwaukee for 
art-inspired fl oral arrangements. Flyer out in February. Nancy 
Barda to lead. 

April 24 – Milwaukee Chamber Theater’s Ben Butler 
Don Cress has donated tickets for us to enjoy this Civil War play 
followed by an early dinner at Trattoria di Carlo in Oak Creek. 
Look for the fl yer in February. Frances M. Kavenik to lead. 

May 15 – West Side Story at Chicago’s Lyric Opera 
House. With music by Leonard Bernstein, lyrics by Stephen 
Sondheim and inspired by Shakespeare’s Romeo and Juliet, 
this musical is an American Classic. Look for the fl yer in 
February. Frances M. Kavenik to lead.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

The ALL Points Bulletin – Spring 2019

DAY TRIPS

Tui Wylie (at right) led 
this close-to-home lunch.



~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
HISTORY COMMITTEE
Dave Westman  
davewestman41@gmail.com
262-554-9132

One defi nition of History is “the recording of past 
and signifi cant events”. 
ALL’s History archives attempts to do this – and is only as 
successful as the content entering the fi les. So, it’s your 
chance to contribute and be included in our ALL archives.

Remember, HISTORY is like a picture. It lasts forever (or 
almost). Be a part of it.    

WANTED...........Pictures and stories of the past. 
Also from ON-GOING events such as trips, classes, and 
just plain fun. That’s how archives are remembered.

We always have our HISTORY DOOR OPEN! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
PUBLICITY COMMITTEE
Dave Westman   
davewestman41@gmail.com
262-554-9132

Media communication continues very favorably with 
the MANY Kenosha and Racine outlets. This includes 
newspaper and radio lecture coverage; as well as 
several additional full and part time publication 
coverage outlets.

However, one unfortunate change did occur. 
December 2018, was the last issuance date for the 
Kenosha News “MY LIFE” magazine insert (and also 
the individual mailings). Kenosha County Aging and 
Disability Resource Center (ADRC) performed an 
excellent coverage for ALL during the past 4 years. 
ADRC will continue their communication (including 
ALL when applicable) via other channels such as 
Facebook, Happenings, Smart Reader, etc. 

Remember, word of mouth is still the most eff ective 
method, and “That’s up to Each of You”. Once again, 
we welcome your thoughts and ideas. We want the 
best organization possible.

EMAIL ME. And always remember, you can bring a 
friend (even a stranger).

SOCIAL COMMITTEE
Joyce Gyurina: 657-5990, 
joygy31@wi.rr.com

The 2018 Holiday Gala was held on December 3rd at the 
UW Parkside Ballroom. Over 125 members and guests 
attended the gala and enjoyed the delicious lunch and 
were treated to the very talented “Voices of Parkside” 
directed by Dr. James Kinchen. They were truly inspiring 
and had us join them in singing some familiar songs to 
lead us  into the holiday spirit.  Thanks to my planning 
committee: Patti Gross, Frank Santarelli and Marilee 
Unrath, along  with Darlene Santarelli and Vera Schalk 
assisting with regristration and decorating. Everyone 
seemed pleased with the luncheon and entertainment.

Greeters welcome members and guests for the lectures and 
special events with a big smile and friendly “hello”. 
January Greeters:  Nat Cycenas, Joyce Gyurina, Caroline 
Seeger and Norma Rukavina. February Greeters: Nancy 
Westman, Pam Drummond, Sharon Uttley and Carol Zelt. 
March greeters:  Barb Scholwin, Karen Kaleck,  Doris 
Colombo and Gayle Caldwell. 

Dawn Feldman-Braun also helped with the registration at 
the September picnic and as a greeter.

I am very proud of my greeters and grateful for their 
volunteer time. They willingly arrive 30 minues early in 
good and bad weather, bringing their inviting smiles and 
warm welcomes!!  

A BIG shout out “Thank You” to each and every one!!!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
MEMBERSHIP SERVICES 
Marion Sperer: 634-0336,
mjs1831@yahoo.com

Our membership, currently at 532,  remains relatively 
stable. We had our second meet & greet for new 
members in November which was well attended. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE
Contact : Wren Ide    wren.ide@gmail.com 
   Vanessa Greco    greco@uwp.edu  
Many thanks to all the awesome volunteers who 
help out. WE NEED YOU – your volunteer service is 
important!
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

FOCUS GROUPS
CURRENT AFFAIRS DISCUSSIONS 
Sy J. Adler: seymourjadler@gmail.com 
262-877-3628, cell: 708-785-4067                  

Ted Anderson: 262-639-7863 
trawisc@gmail.com

Ruth Frear: rfrear@att.net

Current Aff airs is a focal point for discussions of local, 
national, and international events of the day.

Current Aff airs meets at noon every 3rd Monday, in 
Tallent Hall’s Orchard Room. Every meeting is diff erent, 
as we wrestle with topics in the news that pique our 
interest. There is no shortage of topics for discussion.  
Issues addressed in the past few months included the 
two-state solution, its death, and why it matters; the 
elections and their aft ermath; voter demographics; 
Foxconn; and migration.  

Books and articles that participants found interesting 
included Michael Lewis’s book, The Fift h Risk, Robert 
Kuttner’s piece in the Boston Globe entitled,  Can 
Democracy Survive Global Capitalism?, The Rich White 
Civil War by David Brooks in The New York Times, and 
Michael Lewis’s book, The Fift h Risk.

We ended the last meeting of the year with a party, 
where animated, friendly discussions continued.

We are a diverse and curious group, with widely varied 
backgrounds and views; what brings us together is a 
keen interest in what is going on in the world. We don’t 
oft en fi nd solutions but we do have fun trying. The 
coming months will provide plenty of issues to keep 
the conversations going.  Join us!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

GREAT DECISIONS 
Therese Constant, Coordinator 
T2constant@aol.com, (262) 657-0877

Those who are participating in the 2019 GREAT 
DECISIONS Focus Group, discussions on U.S. foreign 
policy, have received their current briefi ng books in 
January.  If you have not received your book, I will have 
it with me at the discussion session.

Because of the current state of aff airs, it seems 

appropriate that topic #8, “STATE OF DIPLOMACY” 
should be discussed fi rst. Participants should read that 
chapter before the session on February 6th.  

The following chapter discussions will take place 
on these dates:  
 “GLOBAL MIGRATION” on Feb. 20th;  

 “MIDDLE EAST” on March 6th;  

 “NUCLEAR NEGOTIATIONS” on March 20th; 

 “NATIONALISM IN EUROPE” on April 3rd; 

 “TRADE WITH CHINA” on April 17th;  

 “CYBER CONFLICT” on May 1st; and last topic, 

 “U.S. and MEXICO”  on May 15th.

If there is a snow day when Parkside is closed, that topic 
will be moved forward to the next meeting date.

Our group meets at Tallent Hall 
on the Wednesday dates noted above 

at 1pm - 3pm in room # 182.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 
T2constant@aol.com or call (262)657-0877 

Tallent Hall, Rm #182.

I~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

POETRY  
Ron Story: 
ron.story@att.net,
(262) 577-5864

A  small but devoted group of poetry afi cionados 
meet on the second Monday of every month at ten 
a.m. in the Prairie Room of Tallent Hall. 

In our most recent meeting we had lively discussions 
about a fast break in a basketball game, methods 
of torture that are used around the world, a father’s 
abrupt abandonment of his family, and an Italian 
Renaissance painting. 

Each of these discussions among others was 
prompted by a poem in our anthology, “The Vintage 
Book of Contemporary American Poetry.”  

Contact Ron Story (ron.story@att.net) if reading and 
discussing poetry interests you.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

        SOCIAL BRIDGE
Patti Gross: 658-8849,  
patriciagross368@yahoo.com

Social Bridge is a friendly group who try to improve 
their skills and practice strategies. We play on Thursdays 
in the Tallent Hall break room from 1:30-3:30 pm. 

DUPLICATE BRIDGE   
Patti Gross: 
patriciagross368@yahoo.com

Duplicate Bridge players have 
a lot of fun learning to play and score a round for 2 or 3 
tables, or learning how to use the Stayman Convention. 
No bridge partner is needed to join the group. If you 
want to be “dealt in,” call Patti or email her to be 
included in our schedule. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

New Focus Group: EUCHRE 
Jim Young    
young4406@att.net   262-324-8028

Jim Young , a new ALL member, is starting a new Focus 
group to play Euchre, open to all members. It takes four 
to play, but if there are more than four interested, we 
could have several groups of four. 

Please contact Jim to let him know if you are interested 
and the days/times you are available. Once Jim fi nds a 
date and time that works for people, he will send out 
another notice for anyone that wishes to attend. 
Contact Jim at: young4406@att.net   262-324-8028

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

GREAT BOOKS
Doris Nice, nice@uwp.edu, 
262-694-2650

We meet the fourth Monday of every month (except 
December) from 10-11:30am in Tallent Hall.  
The Great Books Group meets the fourth Monday of 
each month (except December) from 10 to 11:30. We 
are reading  from the Great Books Foundation reader 
“imperfect ideals.” For the next three months we will 
be discussing selections by E. M. Forster, Jennifer 
Egan and George Saunders.  

If you are interested in joining us email Doris Nice at 
dorisnice101@gmail.com.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

AM NON-FICTION BOOK CLUB 
Clarice Rohling: 262-653-0203 
drohling1@outlook.com

We continue to meet in the 
Prairie Room at Tallent Hall on the
third Monday of each month at 9:30AM.

Upcoming book discussions: 
 Feb. 18th – “Desert Solitaire” by Ed Abbey
 Mar. 18th – “Red Notice” by Bill Browder
 April 15th – “The Death and Life of the Great Lakes” 
   by Dan Egan
 May 20th – “Winners Take All” by Anand Giridharadas

Would like to see some new faces as we’ve read 
some incredible books so far.  If you are interested, 
please contact Clarice Rohling for more information.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

THE  P.M. BOOK CLUB 
Sharon Acerbi 
sacerbi@yahoo.com

We meet the 2nd Monday of the month at 1:00PM in 
Tallent Hall and alternate fi ction and non-fi ction.

February 11   “Into the Beautiful North”   Luis Urrea  
March 11        “How Democracy Dies”   Steve Levitsky
 April 8            “A Solider of the Great War”   Mark Helpin

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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NEW Cancellation Policy: 
The ALL board recently approved a new policy for 
trip/class/event cancellations where a refund is
 being requested by a member. 

Eff ective immediately a $5 cancellation fee will be 
charged for all refunds. For instance, a two session 
class costing $10 will result in a $5 refund. A one ses-
sion class costing $5 will not be eligible for a refund. 

Similarly, trip refunds will have $5 deducted from 
the amount to be refunded. If ALL cancels a class or 
trip a full refund will be made.
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

TECHNOLOGY                                                                                                              
Tom Coe: tecoe@wi.rr.com

Frank Klein: frankmarnie@gmail.com
Jarlene Kriehn: jkriehn2007@att.net, 

262-948-0836

The meetings of the Technology Focus Group are scheduled 
for the fourth Mondays of the month.  Upcoming meetings 
are February 25, March 25 and April 29 (5th Monday because 
of Easter). We are exploring some fi eldtrips, opportunities 
for group members to share their experiences, availability of 
speakers and updates to past topics.

One of the topics at the February meeting will be our annual 
income tax update. Look for meeting reminders during the 
month to get the latest information.  Contact Jarlene to 
join the email group list for the meeting reminders and 
topics chosen for that meeting.  If you have suggestions 
for topics, please submit them to one of the members on 
the planning committee.  The topics are chosen based 
on the availability of presenters or access to resources.  
Members of all ability levels and interests are welcomed at 
the meetings.  Bring your questions.

Our next meetings:  Feb. 25  Room 182
  Mar. 25  Room 182
  Apr. 22  Room 182

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

INTERNATIONAL  
STUDENT 
FRIENDSHIP
Nat Cycenas   262-639-4408   NCYCENAS@wi.rr.com 

There are only a few new international students expected 
for the spring semester.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

OVER THE HILL HIKERS                                                                    
parksidehikers@gmail.com 

Morning hikes:  
Doreen DeCesaro  262-818-8975 
         alreen189@gmail.com

The Over the Hill Hikers enjoy weekly hikes from mid-
April through October hiking 1-3 mi. The hikes are 
planned for the morning (10:00) and take place usually 
within the nearby communities of Racine, Kenosha, 
Milwaukee, with a few in Illinois. Aft er each hike as 
extra fun we pick a restaurant for lunch. These hikes are 
planned by Doreen DeCesaro (alreen189@gmail.com) 
and Terese Zinn (tersezinn@gmail.com). 

Evening hikes are planned by Al Locke (ael@wi.rr.com). 

We welcome new comers as well as seasoned veterans.. 
It’s always great to see new faces and get to know each 
other as we walk.

To be added to the Over-the-Hill-Hikers mailing list, 
just send an email to parksidehikers@gmail.com

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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Frank Klein: frankmarnie@gmail.com
Jarlene Kriehn: jkriehn2007@att.net, 

CONFIRMATIONS AND CHANGES                  
Registration confi rmations from the ALL off ice for classes and trips, or 
room changes, are sent via e-mail. If you change your email address, 
notify Vanessa Greco, greco@uwp.edu. Please check for new messages 
every few days! No email? We’ll phone you.

Spring IS JUST AROUND THE CORNER

WEATHER CANCELLATIONS
ALL events will be automatically cancelled when 
any one of these closures occur because of bad 
weather: 

1. Kenosha Unifi ed School District closes 
2. Racine Unifi ed School District closes.
3. UW Parkside closes

These closings are announced on TV, the Web 
and the radio so that members can easily deter-
mine whether ALL events will be held. In addi-
tion, we will email cancellations to the mem-
bership and the ALL phone message will also 
announce a cancellation.



OCTOBER 2019
Bill Dohrn
1938 16th Avenue
Kenosha, WI 53140
847-989-2644

Janet Germinaro
7518 18th Avenue
Kenosha WI 53143
262-515-2229
jatgerm@aol.com

Phyllis Kamperschroer
3715 Sherrie Lane
Racine WI 53405
262-554-9642

Marge Macht
1134 22nd Avenue
Kenosha WI 53140
262-292-9805
margemacht@yahoo.com

Dwayne Olsen
5118 Kinzie Ave
Racine WI 53406
262-632-3982
dwayne-olsen@wi.rr.com

Sue Paskiewicz
1419 95th Ave
Kenosha WI 53144
262-496-2059
soupy1000@yahoo.com

Carol Lee Saff iotti-Hughes
PO Box 116
Mountain WI 54149
262-220-0339
darrochfarm122@gmail.com

Robert Wirch
sen.wirch@legis.wisconsin.gov

NOVEMBER 2019
Terry Boerner
8636 111th Avenue
Pleasant Prairie WI 53158
262-455-0915
tjbo@yahoo.com

Mary Ernst
4242 Pine Ridge Lane
Racine WI 53403
262-554-2324
ernstkmae@yahoo.com

Felicia Sielski-Boerner
8636 111th Avenue
Pleasant Prairie WI 53158
262-515-4218
fl eaboe12@yahoo.com

DECEMBER 2019
Kathleen Gehr
134 Parkfi eld Court
Racine WI 53402
423-291-5358
kgsleepwalker3@gmail.com

Ruth McGee
7515 10th Avenue
Kenosha WI 53143
262-945-2548
ruth.h.mcgee@gmail.com

Vicki Schultz
2215 Newberry Lane
Racine WI 53402
262-583-1881
teahming@gmail.com

Lois Shovers
3636 Erie Street
Racine WI 53402
262-639-1557
ashovers@wi.rr.com 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
ALL-A-BLOOM
Dawn Feldman-Brown: 
262-694-1748 
pdfbrown@yahoo.com

We had another great “season” this year. The group went on some 
local trips and learned some new and fun things. Planning for 
next year is already in the works. We plan to start up in April 2019.  
Tentative 2019 dates are: 4/17, 5/8, 6/19, 7/17, 8/21, 9/18, and 10/16. 

The group usually meets the third Wednesday of every 
month starting in April from 9:30-11:30 am in Tallent Hall, 
Orchard room.

Questions? Contact Dawn Feldman-Brown at 262-694-1748 
(pdfbrown@yahoo.com).

The ALL Points Bulletin – Spring 2019
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WELCOME NEW ALL MEMBERS

Member Changes: 
Contact Vanessa Greco in the ALL off ice with 

any changes to your status.
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